
        

 

   

FRIDAY 28 AUGUST DAFFODIL DAY 

FIRDAY  4 AUGUST 
TAINUI CROSS COUNTRY 
(pending) 

14-18 SEPTEMBER MĀORI LANGUAGE WEEK 

Like us on 

Facebook 

Follow us on 

Twitter 

#TeamTainui 

Kia ora, Kia orana, Talofa, Greetings 

Ngā Pēpī Manu-Transition will resume as from the 26th of May. However due 
to covid-19 we have a slightly different protocol. All parents and children must 

sign in at the office before any Ngā Pēpī Manu visit and only 1 person per 
child is allowed to accompany them onto school grounds this includes 

younger siblings or other children.  
We have put these measures in place to keep all our tamariki and staff safe. 

Tuesday 9.00-11.30 for their first 3 visits 
Tuesday 9.00-12.30 for remainder of visits 

 
Any further questions please email Taiora Daniel-Malietoa 

taioradm@tainuifullprimary.school.nz  

Ngā Pēpī Manu - Transition to School  

 

 TERM 3 WEEK 5 Rāmere 21st Here-turi-kōkā 2020 
Quote:   Don’t let what you can’t do stop you from what you can do ☺  

 
 

Our Vision 
Te Pikinga -  
Onwards and Upwards 
Kia mau ki to mana – Hold 
Steadfast to that which is yours 
 

! 2020 Newsletter 11 
www.tainuifullprimary.school.nz  

Phone:  078869860, 0274454516 
principal@tainuifullprimary.school.nz 
Tainui Street, Tokoroa 
www.facebook.com/tfpstokoroa  

 
 
 

…Enrolment Scheme… 
The Tainui Full Primary School Board of Trustees is advising that the 

Board has been working with the Ministry of Education and has 

agreed to develop a draft enrolment scheme ‘school zone.’ 

The Ministry agrees that there is likely to continue to be over-

crowding at Tainui and continued pressure on facilities should the 

roll continue to grow.  We are very close to our capacity.  

Part of this process is that we are required to consult with our 

students, parents, local community, parents of prospective 

students of Tainui and with the Boards of other local schools and 

ECEs that may be affected by the school zone.  

What is an enrolment scheme?  An Enrolment Scheme is a 

means of preventing overcrowding at a school, ensuring fair and 

transparent processes are used to determine enrolment eligibility, 

and enables the Ministry of Education to make best use of the 

current schools in the surrounding area. Each enrolment scheme 

must contain a home zone with clearly defined boundaries. A 

school enrolment scheme gives students who live in the home zone 

a guarantee that they can go to that school. The Enrolment 

Scheme also details the way in which students may enrol at a 

Special Programme run by the school, and the way in which out-

of-zone applications will be balloted. 

 

 

Automatic Payments 
 

Just a little update for those of you with automatic 

payments. As the school uniform is now being sold 

down at the Tokoroa Warehouse and school levies 

are no longer, we are asking that automatic payments 

be stopped. The only payments that we will be 

charging are Sports and After School care fees. If 

you have any questions please contact the office. 

 

Covid-19 school check in system Alert Level 2 — Reduce 
The disease is contained, but the risk of community transmission remains. 
 

Risk assessment 
• Limited community transmission could be occurring. 

• Active clusters in more than one region. 

• Range of measures that can be applied locally or nationally 

• People can connect with friends and family, and socialize in groups of up to 100, go shopping, or travel 
domestically, if following public health guidance. 

• Keep physical distancing of two meters from people you don’t know when out in public or in retail 
stores. Keep one-meter physical distancing in controlled environments like workplaces, where 
practicable. 

• People 7 years old and older may consider wearing a face covering when physical distancing cannot 
be maintained. 

• No more than 100 people at gatherings, including weddings, birthdays and funerals and tangihanga. 

• Businesses can open to the public if following public health guidance including physical distancing and 
record keeping. Alternative ways of working encouraged where possible. 

• Hospitality businesses must keep groups of customers separated, seated, and served by a single 
person. Maximum of 100 people at a time. 

• All businesses must display a government issued QR code for use with the NZ COVID Tracer App by 
19 August. 

• Face coverings are encouraged if you are in close contact with others you don’t know. 

• Sport and recreation activities are allowed, subject to conditions on gatherings, record keeping, and – 
where practical – physical distancing. 

• Public venues such as museums, libraries and pools can open if they comply with public health 
measures and ensure 1-meter physical distancing and record keeping.  

• Event facilities, including cinemas, stadiums, concert venues and casinos can have more than 100 
people at a time, provided that there are no more than 100 in a defined space, and the groups do not 
mix. 

• It is safe to send your children to schools, early learning services and tertiary education. There will be 
appropriate measures in place. 

• People at higher-risk of severe illness from COVID-19 (e.g. those with underlying medical conditions, 
especially if not well-controlled, and seniors) are encouraged to take additional precautions when 
leaving home. They may work, if they agree with their employer that they can do so safely. 

 
 

 Celebration of Learning Certificates Term 3 

Week 5 2020 
 
Te Tauihu, Rooms 1,2&3         Te Rauawa Rooms 5,6,7,8,TM 

 

1.Amya-Love Craig         5.Krystal Gemmell  8.Summah-Rose 

Russell-Moanaroa 

1.Kazius Parai               5. Ryan Ganz   8.Nesta Vavia-Rikiau 

2.Rylee Kohere   6.Julia Usu   TM.Jordyn Rikiau-Heke 

2.Andre Tairoa   6.Kiyarah Foiakau  TM.Kaziah Taylor 

3.Reign Misa         7.Chevy Wilson 

3.Christopher Ratu         7.Lily Manuel 

       

Te Taurapa CC1 & CC2  Technology 

 

CC1.Joel Letoga   Shayla Lester 

CC1.Marcella Carlson  Vadin Paito 

CC1.Bri Chapman    

CC1.Pypa Daniel    

CC1.Vadin Paito 

CC1.TeAohinga Thomas 

CC2.Harmony Taramai 

CC2.Reiana Winikerei 

CC2.Emma Lennon 

CC2.Desire Hamana-Moke 

 

Your voice is important to us 

 
At Tainui we aim to be always progressive, innovative and 

meet the needs of our students.  This means we are open 

to improving our performance across all aspects of life.  

Your voice is important to us.  Please we encourage you to 

tell us if there are areas you feel we need to improve on 

and consider.  You are your child/ren’s biggest advocate, 

you have every right to ask about what is going on with 

any aspect of your child’s school experience and learning.  

Send an email to your class room teacher, send a 

Facebook private message to their class Facebook page, 

phone us or alternatively make an appointment so we 

can give you the quality time required.  No 

parent/whānau needs to wait for a learning conference 

time to come in and talk with us.  If we don’t know what 

we don’t know, nothing will be done. 

This is a partnership you are a huge part of us being 

successful.  Let us know so we can be better. 

See this link to access staff emails: 

Email Addresses for all Staff 

 

Remember there is also a survey that has gone out asking 

about your Learning Conferences experience.  See face 

book or the school app. 

 

YOUR VOICE MATTERS 
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